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           (202) 225-6155 
Heller Notifies Colleagues of Nevada’s Opposition to 50 Cent per Gallon Gas Tax  
(Washington, DC) – Today, U.S. Congressman Dean Heller (R-NV) sent a letter to Congressman John Dingell (D-MI) to inform him of Nevada’s opposition to his 50 cents per gallon gas tax proposal to limit carbon emissions.  Congressman Dingell has issued a discussion draft and has supplied a comment form on his website which can be found at http://www.house.gov/dingell/carbonTaxComment.shtml.  Heller sent the letter below expressing Nevada’s overwhelming opposition to this proposal. 

September 27, 2007

Honorable John Dingell

Chairman, House Energy and Commerce Committee

2125 Rayburn House Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

Mr. Chairman:


I wanted to share some information with you from my district about your proposed 50 cent per gallon gas tax to help combat and reduce emissions.  I share your desire for a cleaner environment and, like you, I spend time outdoors with my family, hunting, fishing and on other recreation.  I thought the results of my efforts to gauge public support of this idea might interest you, because our environment is important to many Nevadans.    


In the course of holding a number of teletown hall meetings over the last nine months, I have spoken to more than 100,000 households across my district.  These events contact individuals spread across 110,000 square miles of urban, rural, and suburban areas in every one of Nevada’s 17 counties, a full 16 of which are in the Second Congressional District.  After watching an interview on C-SPAN with you, and because this format allows me to ask a poll question to the listeners, I asked their opinion of your proposal.  I wanted to share the combined results of those polls 


The question asked was “Do you support the proposed 50 cent per gallon gas tax to help combat and reduce global warming?”  I asked this question in my near-weekly events from July through September.  Roughly 82% of Nevadans asked about this proposal are not in support of this tax increase.  The results of this exercise strike me as very obvious – your tax increase proposal clearly does not have the support of the American people.  

Once again, I share your desire to reduce emissions and combat threats to our environment, and I support a commonsense strategy for energy.  I voted in support of a renewable portfolio standard amendment to the House energy bill, and strongly support increased efforts to promote wind, solar and geothermal energy, all of which are plentiful in Nevada.  I supported and voted for legislation to help promote alternative fuels and have supported local renewable energy projects and studies in my district.  I also support commonsense measures to encourage energy efficiency.  But I cannot and will not support a tax increase, especially one of this magnitude, and I firmly believe the American people will not either.  Our energy policy requires a variety of solutions and a diverse number of fuels – not more indiscriminate taxes on consumers.  


If you would like further background on this survey, please feel free to contact me.  Thank you for your consideration of this information in light of your proposal.  






Sincerely, 






DEAN HELLER 






Member of Congress 

CC: 
Chairman Charlie Rangel

Ranking Member Jim McCrery

Ranking Member Joe Barton 
###
